
 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

DATE: May 29, 2015 

TO: Regional Workforce Board Executive Directors 

FROM: Lois A. Scott, Chief, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support 

SUBJECT: Draft Administrative Policy on Failure to meet Performance Standards 
 

The Workforce Investment Act (WIA) requires the provision of technical assistance to any 
regional workforce board (RWB) that fails one or more of the agreed to levels of performance in 
any program year.   The law further requires the Governor to take “corrective actions” if the RWB 
fails the same agreed to levels of performance for a second year. 
 
The new performance requirements under the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act 
(WIOA) do not take effect until the newly required unified or Combined State Plan take effect on 
July 1, 2016.  Until then, the performance standards under WIA remain.     
 
The attached draft Administrative Policy provides guidance on how the state will meet its 
requirements to initiate technical assistance for an RWB that fails a performance standards in 
any year and how the state will apply “corrective actions” for an RWB that fails the same 
performance standard a second year.  The Policy is being issued on consultation with comments 
due back 30 days from the date of this memorandum. 
 
Please contact Trina Travis at Trina.Travis@deo.myflorida.com for any questions regarding this 
issue.    
 

LAS/ml 

cc:  Michelle Dennard 
       Tom Clendenning 
       Trina Travis 
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